

Dear Mr. Duryea,

We appreciate your letter of concern about the parking on New Marlboro Road for the Octoberfest event that was on the Wilson McLaughlin property.

This was the first time that an event of this kind had been held there and the good news was that the turnout and the support for it were extraordinary. However, this good news also did create some minor parking problems.

In the future, if any other events of this magnitude are held on the property the parking situation will need to be addressed with more detail.